
Please pray for Constantan, Arleon,(his family), Jean Pierre, Danielle, Didier, Silvie, Rose, Ed and  
Andre for salvation.   

We had our annual 
Thanksgiving service  
November 10.  We 
had over 85 for the 
day.  I made an appeal 

to our people that our goal was to 
invite people interested in the 
Lord. not just a fred meal  We had 
several first time visitors and 25 
plus people we know that were 
lost. our building was maxed out.  
The Lord was lifted up and the 
gospel was and seed was planted.  
Some of our ladies came and 
painted the entrance before our 
big Thanksgiving dinner..  We  
were thrilled to have our heating 
man and his family as well as our 
contracter in our services. 

The renovation of the building is 
coming to an end.  The heating has 
been updated, the kitchen is 
basically installed, fireproofing /
soundproofing is 90% done and 
most of the  electricity has been 
brought up to code.  The cleaning 
after this kind of work is relentless.  
There are still finishing touches 
that we will need to  finish as we 
find the funds.   We still need a lift 
for our elderly and handicap 
members and  we will need to 
continue updating electricity work 
in some of the classrooms

The Taylors  
to Belgium

When Jean and I 
arrived in Belgium 
in March of 1978,  
one of the first 
people we met was 
a women named 
Monique.  She was 
a faithful member 
of the church we 

were attending at the time.  When we 
started in Auderghem,  she asked Bro 
Duniho, her pastor, if she could go with 
us and she has been with us ever since.  
The last few years she was been bed 
ridden and miserable.  She passed on to 
glory this past week.  We will miss our 
prayer warrior.

 Our next furlough will be in January and February 2024.  We will be in the south east.  If 
you would like us in your services please e-mail me at  larryt1belge@me.com. 
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